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 HT - Tower Hamlets Borough 
 

  Tom Lewis 
Head of Licensing 
Tower Hamlets Council 

Licensing Office 

Shoreditch Police Station 

 
 
Email: 
www.met.police.uk

  

4th  June  2021 

 
 
Dear Sir, 
 
Central East Police Licensing formally object to the application for a Temporary Event 

Notice (TEN’s) for Mudchute City Farm for the 24th July 2021. This objection is on the 

grounds of preventing Crime and Disorder and Public Nuisance. 

 

I have spoken to the applicant and this is an application for a music festival to run from 

11am until 11pm. We do not have any information on who this festival is targeted at, we 

do not have an event management plan, a security plan or an access or egress plan. 

 

Music festivals require detailed planning with risks of people getting drunk, drug taking, 

violence and disorder, not to mention noise management and first aid plans. We have 

none of this information. To allow a music festival to go ahead without ensuring these 

key safety measures are not only effective, but in place would run the risk of not only 

crime and disorder taking place but also risks to public safety.   

 

We therefore request that this TEN is rejected. 

 

Kind Regards 

 

Mark 

 
 

 

 
PC Mark Perry 
Central East Licensing Unit 
Metropolitan Police Service (MPS) 

A: Licensing Office, 2nd Floor Stoke Newington Police Station 


